Presidente da Comissão Executiva Vice Presidente do Conselho de Administração Chief Executive Officer / Vice-Chairman

OUR REF. 154/18 - DSC

Mr. António Guterres Secretary-General UNITED NATIONS New York, NY 10017 USA

DSC

Lisbon, June 21, 2018

Dear Mr. Secretary-General,

I should like to take this opportunity to confirm that Caixa Geral de Depósitos supports the Ten Principles of the Global Compact in respect of Human and Labour Rights, Environmental Protection and the Fight against Corruption in all its forms.

We hereby express our intention to support and disseminate such principles within our sphere of influence. We undertake to make the Global Compact and its principles part of the daily strategy, culture and operations of our organization, making all efforts to publicize such commitment among our employees, partners, clients and the general public, while engaging in collaborative projects, which promote, in particular, the Millennium Development Goals of the United Nations.

We have, at the same time, continued to implement a sustainability strategy, remaining committed to responsible business areas, complying with the Sustainable Development Objectives of the United Nations.

We recognize that an essential requirement for participation in the Global Compact is the submission of a Communication on Progress (COP) detailing our efforts to implement the ten principles. We support the rendering of accounts and transparency of information and, therefore, undertake to present a report on progress made over the period of one year following our subscription to the Global Compact and annually thereafter in accordance with the Global Compact COP policy.

Sincerely,

Paulo Moita de Macedo